

DESERT HARBOR—A 55+ COMMUNITY—APACHE JUNCTION, AZ—DECEMBER 2015

The Meaning of Christmas by Connie Riter

What is the true meaning of Christmas? It is a question heard often during this season, year after year. It seems a little strange, that as popular as this holiday is, we should continually have to ask this question. Perhaps we do this so we DON'T lose the answer in the shuffle of our daily lives. We search for the true meaning of Christmas amid the sentimentality, the comfortable traditions, the frantic Christmas sales and Santa-dressed bell ringers. These are important, but they do not hold the answer. Certainly we can immediately say that Christmas celebrates the birth of Jesus, but exactly why is that fact so significant? How should the meaning of Christmas impact our daily lives? From ancient times, people celebrated this season of the year as a rebirth and a return to light. The days will soon be getting longer – a new year is beginning. Hanukkah, the corresponding Jewish holiday is known as the "festival of lights." Hanukkah is celebrated this year from December 6 – 14. It is an 8-day holiday commemorating the rededication of the Temple of Jerusalem at the time of the Maccabean Revolt in the second century BC. While many family traditions abound with this holiday, the principal symbol is the Menorah, a 9 branched candleholder. One light is added each night until they are all lit on the 8th day. The 9th candle is used to light the others each day. In Christianity, the birth of Christ perhaps can also be a symbol of our own rebirth as messengers of the "light of the world."

As children we were caught up in the excitement of waiting for Christmas to come—counting the days before Christmas vacation, searching for the perfect Christmas tree, waiting to open all our presents, enjoying special times with family and friends—JOY abounded. But as the Christmases come and go, this can become a very difficult season for many people, a sad and lonely time. Someone said to me last week, "I can't wait until the holidays are over." Families are separated, family members may have died, the wonderful memories of past Christmases can increase the loneliness, and even seeing other people enjoying themselves, in person or on TV, can increase the sadness. There are some people who cope by "getting away" on a trip at this time. Perhaps we can try to make everyone we meet happier because they have met us.

Each of us, I am sure, feels a little apprehension as a new year begins. Will it be better than the last? Will my health return? Will my family members be safe and well? Will we ever be at peace in the world? Will we ever defeat Isis? A somewhat unknown Christmas carol (written during WWII) continues to haunt my memory with its prophetic lyrics: "Through the sounds of war and woe, our hearts will still be singing..." There is hope, there is joy, there is love encompassed in a babe so long ago. Let us try to help one another not to explain the meaning of Christmas, but to live it in our daily lives. Let us be personal messengers of light and love.

From the President's Desk by Ken Camp

First I want to thank the hosts and hostesses for the great job they did on the Thanksgiving Pot Luck. I was not able to stay, but Dave said we had about 115 people attending. One thing I do know is that we have a lot of great cooks in this park. Thanks again to all who cooked the turkeys. Job well done!

Sue Behrens asked me to mention in the newsletter that if anyone picked up her pie server by mistake, could you please return it. She had her name on the handle.

Our Christmas pot luck will have ham furnished by the Activities Club. All other food will be "pot luck" as we did on Thanksgiving.

Upcoming events in December include

Breakfast with Santa on Dec. 5th (Tracey's event)

Bell Ringers on Dec. 15th

Pot Luck on Dec. 19th

Christmas caroling on Dec. 23rd

I want to thank Tracey for the Buddy Holly event. We had a great turnout and everyone had a great time. A reminder: the next Regular Residents Meeting will be on December 12th at 9 am. Again, drive safely in the Park and watch for our residents walking and riding their bikes.

ACTIVITIES ORGANIZATION						
President	Ken Camp	Lot #178	480-641-0975			
Vice President	Dave Borchardt	Lot #142	480-671-1682			
Secretary	Connie Riter	Lot #81	315-657-3078			
Treasurer	Tim Chrissis	Lot #34	480-982-1891			
Board Member	Midge Drouin	Lot #203	602-459-9039			
Board Member	Cami Weiss	Lot #188	480-234-5074			
Board Member	Joyce Hoopes	Lot #141	505-250-6613			

DESERT HARBOR ACTIVITIES							
ACTIVITY COORDINATOR TELEPHO							
BINGO	BRUCE-ARLENE WICKEN	612-518-4284					
CASINO TRIPS	CONNIE RITER	315-657-3078					
CLOSET QUILTERS	CAROLE HOBSON	480-288-6270					
CLUBHOUSE DECORATING	ТВА						
ENTERTAINMENT	CAMI WEISS MIDGE DROUIN	480-234-5074 602-459-9039					
GENEALOGY	ESTHER LOUGH	480-288-8579					
GOLF	DON WALKER	480-288-5686					
LADIES OUT OF THE PARK LUNCHEONS	TBA						
LADIES SOUP & SALAD LUNCHEON	CONNIE RITER	315-657-3078					
LINE DANCING	MARY PAT SUMMERS	480-983-4227					
MAH JONGG	ESTHER LOUGH	480-288-8579					
POKER	MIKE BAUSCHARD	480-288-4332					
SHUFFLEBOARD	BOB HERT	480-322-5533					
STITCH & CHAT	CAROLE HOBSON	480-288-6270					
TAI CHI	TBA						
WELCOME	KAREN KROSCHEL	509-209-3722					
SUNSHINE	PAT BALLOCK	480-983-5303					

WEB MASTER, DICK SMITH, 480-983-5819

DESERT HARBOR MANAGER, 480-288-8876

NEWSLETTER COMMITTEE
Connie Riter, Dave Borchardt, Dick Smith, Bob Mayo,
Midge Drouin, Margo Crawford, Jane Boudreau

BIRTHDAYS - ANNIVERSARIES

DECEMBER BIRTHDAYS

DECEMBER ANNIVERSARIES

<u>Day</u>	Name	Lot #	<u>Day</u>	Name	Lot #
			10	Allan & Dee Goodwin	200
1	Sharon Schupbach	93	14	Tom & Penny Newby	185
5	Kathy Murphy	187	16	Kenneth & Bonnie Miller	161
8	Dick Nienkark	128	17	Hank & Justine Hilliard	101
8	Karen Stoesz	174	27	Les & Pam Allan	136
13	Sydney Gardner	70			
15	Tom Newby	185			
18	Jim Harrison	40			
18	Carol Lazarri	202			
18	Janice Miller	170			
18	Harry Green	6			
18	Liz Pawlowski	6			
19	Deanna Fisher	78			
20	Becky Gardner	70			
21	Jim Ğabel	150			
22	Kay Quinn	139		If you wish to add your bi	rthday
23	Richard Anderson	39		and/or anniversary or ma	•
24	Al Kitterman	36	۸ .۸	corrections to the list, ple	•
25	Eileen Lervold	90	8 0 00	Dick Smith at 480-983-58	
26	Anna Parker	12		Dick Similif at 400-905-50	פוס

ITEMS FOR SALE OR ITEMS WANTED

Please let us know if you have something for sale or if you need something

1

If you have had a phone number change, please let Dick Smith know. Dick is in lot #74, phone 480-983-5819



PHONE BOOK UPDATES:

Berndt, Bart (137) correct phone is 605-484-1529 Childers, Don-Judy (201) correct phone is 480-982-3664

Haucke, Bill-Shari (129) New 928-978-4457 Hoopes, Joyce (141) New 505-250-6613 Hoopes, Susan (141) New 505-280-5049

Kalmakoff, John-Janie (165) correct phone is 780-666-6328

Leach, Jim-Kathy (148) Kathy was spelled wrong and the numerical listing in

the back shows Cave in 148 and it should be Leach

Odell, Gary (53)
Odell, Rhonda (53)
Riter, Connie (81)
Roberts, Art (81)
New 509-671-0698
New 509-671-7582
New 315-657-3078
New 480-275-0161

Ruetz, Ron (73) correct phone is 480-822-7550

Speese, Jerry-Kathy new lot #58

Stoesz, Doug-Karen (74) New 480-625-1964 Tremblay, Paul-Diane (196) New 480-288-8942 Tucker, Roger-Wanda (14) New 760-399-0927

Weiss, Bruce-Cami (188) name & phone was omitted in phone book

phone number is 480-234-5074

Wicken, Arlene (37) New 612-518-4284 Wicken, Bruce (37) New 612-418-5194

Vendl, Chuck (95) correct phone is 808-298-7814 Worthem, Kim (80) correct phone is 406-491-3422

NEW RESIDENTS:

Walter Kane, Lot #83

Bunco Results by Becky Gardner

Bunco turnout has been wonderful. We have expanded it to the 1st and 3rd Thursday of the month. Sign-up sheets will be put up 4-5 days prior to our play date. If you don't sign up, it's no big deal- just come and have some fun.

Our November 5 winners were Jean Myers for MOST BUNCOS and 2nd MOST WINS. Don Childers won MOST WINS. Kathy Speese came in with 3rd MOST WINS. Jerry Appelt won MOST LOSSES and Judy Childers for LAST BUNCO.

November 19th winners were Judy Childers for MOST BUNCOS. Jean Myers won MOST WINS and LAST BUNCO .Judy Travis won 2nd MOST WINS and Bobbie Lowery won 3rd MOST WINS. I got lucky and took home MOST LOSSES. Congratulations to all the winners.

Recap of Patio Sale by M. Drouin

On November 14th the activities board sponsored our annual fall park wide patio sale. The event was held from 7AM to 12 noon on that Saturday. The Wednesday before the sale, residents from the park started bringing in their donations of items tagged and marked for the sale. The Friday night before the sale, some of our park residents offered their time marking bake sale items, arranging books, and putting priced items on the stage and two eight foot tables setup in front of the stage. There was also previewing and purchases being made of baked goods, book, and white elephant items.

The morning of our sale the gates to our community were opened by 6:30AM as our sales started at 7AM that morning. Residents and our out of the park shoppers were in and about our community that morning. The clubhouse volunteers and patrons enjoyed fresh coffee with homemade cinnamon buns baked by Connie Riter (yum yum). There was music in the background and at the back of the hall some of our residents were selling their crafts. The same day as our show, there were quite a few different parks around A.J. that were having sales. It was perfect day weather wise for our sale. On a whole, we did pretty well, financially taking in \$516.75.

As coordinator for this event I would like to thank all my friends and neighbors who helped with advertisements, baking, working at the clubhouse with sales, setting and cleaning up before and after the sale and also the men who helped load left over items to be stored for our big Fun Day in March. Thanks to all!!!

Clubhouse decorating by Karen Kroschel

For the past two years I have had the special opportunity to enjoy my passion of creating things. For many years I painted pictures, then decorated cakes in my own bakery, and here it was in the form of decorating the hall. It has always given me much joy, and of course it always makes one feel good that others appreciate what was done. You have all made me feel appreciated. Thank you for that.

Now I am truly passing along this pleasure to someone else beginning with January. It is such a fun duty. When I started there were minimal items to decorate with stored in the craft room. As you know now the craft room is bulging with bins and boxes with things in them that have been purchased to either make something else, or things that have been made and can be reused. There are items for pretty much any occasion, or any month. When I needed inspiration (none of the decorations were ever just popping out of my head) I researched online by typing into the search bar "Images of (whatever occasion and table decor or ceiling decor)". By scrolling through those and being familiar with things on hand, sometimes just seeing something that looked easy enough, I would save that image into a file on my computer for future ideas. I still have all of that to pass on to whomever if they would like them. I have also saved files of pictures taken of things that have been already done so this person can get an idea of what we have on hand.

All of this really is pretty simple, or easy, if the desire to create something, or decorate something, is there. So many who see what you have done just don't have that within them and are afraid to even try. This also does not take alot of time anymore. My first year it was life consuming until I had enough materials on hand to create what needed to be done to fulfill my design ideas. Now it might take 2-4 hours a month from conception to putting it all in place. There is not much need to make anything more.

I sincerely hope someone reading this will give it a try so that we continue to have something other than plain tables, etc. after this New Years. I will help you get started of course and help you become familiar with what there is to work with. When I began I had to open and empty ever container to organize things into bins of the same theme. Now I think every bin is labeled, cabinets too. So please give this some consideration. Thank you again to all in this community for all of your compliments and encouragement along the way. And thank you to this Activity Board for your patience and help in these past two years as well. I could not have done it without you.

Karen

COYOTE COUPON BOOKS by Connie Riter

The 17th edition of the Coyote Coupon books are available for purchase and have over 160 local discounts, over \$1000 in savings, and more than 15 golf offers. Books are still \$20.00 each and can be purchased from Connie Riter (#81). We have sold 23 books so far. When we sell 50 of them, the Activities Organization will receive \$500. Get yours today and consider buying one for your friends who live in the Apache Junction, Mesa, and Gold Canyon area. They will think of you every time they use it!

This year's book includes offers by Cowboys Up Steakhouse, JJ Madisons All American Grill, Mammoth Saloon at Goldfield, the Monastery, Native New Yorker, Waldo's Barbecue, Mesa Market Place Food Court, PIEfection, Arizona Opry, Goldfield Ghost Town (several offers), and many more offers of various kinds. It will be easy to recoup your initial investment in the book. Call me and we'll bring one to your home! 315-657-3078.

Recap of Nov. Residents Meeting

by Connie Riter

Ken Camp began our monthly residents meeting at 9 am by introducing a new resident, Lavonne Lindholm, who lives in #154. **Sherry Weinert** submitted her letter of resignation from the Board and the Entertainment Committee, effective Nov. 3rd... Since we had two positions to fill for Members at Large, Art Roberts made the motion, which was seconded and approved, that both people running for the office (when it was only one position) should be used for the vacant positions. So **Cami Weiss** and **Joyce Hoopes** will be our two new members at large. The two amendments to the by-laws were approved. The change to allow the spending of \$500 with board approval passed – 121 yes, 19 no. The other change to have resident meetings from September to May passed – 131 yes, 9 no. Both the secretary's report and the treasurer's report were approved as written. Ken thanked **Cliff Tessmer** for handling the shuffleboard for the past three years and noted that **Bob Hert** has volunteered to be in charge now that Cliff is resigning. Shuffleboard has changed time to 1 pm on Wednesdays.

Connie spoke on the Ladies Soup 'n Salad luncheon which will be held on December 1st and will include a fashion show hosted by Dress Barn. She also mentioned papers to complete if you wish to be included in the Veteran's Display next May. Coyote Coupon books are again for sale at \$20 each. If we sell 50, the Club will make \$500. She also mentioned the Turf Paradise trip on Feb. 13th – and indicated that there is a sign up sheet for that. Cost is \$99 pp. We are trying to get businesses to sponsor our newsletter costs and she has forms if you would like to see if you can find a sponsor.

Midge spoke on the Patio Sales to be held on Nov. 14th. Book, Bake, and White Elephant sales will be held in the clubhouse. She needs bakers and there are flags in the clubhouse to mark your home as having an individual patio sale. **Bruce Weiss** and **Bob Hert** are handling the fun day in March and have done an excellent job in organizing it so far. Bob mentioned that signup sheets will be posted after the first of the year to volunteer for various committees. There will be an **ice cream social** on Veterans Day, Nov. 11th, at 6 pm. No charge. Various games will be played afterwards.

Dave showed everyone the magnetic holders for posting on your refrigerator, listing the medications you are taking – in case of an emergency. These are free for the residents. We have a new manager again, Angi 2, who will be living in La Casa Blanca. Sundays and Mondays are her days off. **Joyce Hoopes** mentioned that she has collected 60 pounds of food this month. The box for donations is now being kept in the card room. **Becky Gardner** announced that Bunco will now be held on the first and third Thursdays of the month, at 10 am. Cost is \$10 for each session. 50/50 was for \$48 and **Joanne Hankison** won it. Meeting was adjourned at 9:40 am.

Come Back Buddy Entertainment by M Drouin

On Friday, November 20th, there was a musical performance sponsored by Tracey from Sun Communities called Come Back Buddy, a three piece group playing and singing songs from the past by Buddy Holly, Roy Orbison, Richie Valens, and others. The lead singer and guitar player was Mike Randall from CBS productions. His specialty is 50's rock and roll music. His back-up musicians included a drummer and bass guitar player. This event lasted for 2 hrs. (7-9 PM). We had a very good attendance of about 60 or more people. Everyone seemed to have a good time singing and dancing. Thanks Tracey for the great music and a very entertaining evening.

HALLOWEEN 2015



Our Desert Harbor Halloween party was held on Oct. 31, 2015 and we had a great turnout of residents. There were some great Halloween costumes as well. We had a tissue paper pulling contest, a balloon dart toss and also a toilet paper wrapping contest. People were asked to bring snacks to share and we had quite an array of snack items. For the costume contest, Lila Hinson took 1st place, Midge Drouin 2nd place and Sharon Ziccardi 3rd place. It seemed like everyone had a great time and look forward to next year's event.





UPCOMING EVENTS

Christmas Events Here at Desert Harbor

Coming to our Desert Harbor community on Tuesday, December 15th at 6:30 PM is the hand bell choir from Red Mountain Community Church. What a wonderful way to get you into the holiday spirit. The event is free but there will be a chance to give a love offering. The choir uses what they receive to add more bells. Those bells each run a cool \$1100.

To help make the evening more festive there will be hot chocolate, hot cider and coffee. We ask that you please bring a plate of a dozen or more of Christmas cookies to share with everyone during the show.

December 23rd: Wednesday-Christmas Caroling- Meet in Community Room at 6 pm and decorate your golf carts and also bring cookies to share and coffee will be provided.

JANUARY

2nd	Saturday	Resident Meeting 9:00 am
6th	Wednesday	6:00 pm Karaoke
16th	Saturday	Pot Luck 4:30 HH 5:00 Food
17th	Sunday	TRACEY, 5:00-7:00 pm Taste of Sun (out of park at Lost Durchman)
19th	Tuesday	TRACEY, Concert Series, Eagles Show (out of park)
28th	Thursday	7:00 pm The Duttons Show (out of park, East Valley H.S.)

FEBRUARY

6th	Saturday	Resident Meeting 9:00 am
7th	Sunday	SUPER BOWL 50 party, clubhouse
14th	Sunday	Valentine's Day
20th	Saturday	Pot Luck 4:30 HH 5:00 Food

MARCH

5th	Saturday	Resident Meeting 9:00 am
6th	Sunday	TRACEY Sun Communities Texas Hold Em Tournament
17th	Thursday	St. Patrick's Day

CHIT CHAT AROUND THE PARK



Ladies Luncheon in November by Connie Riter

Thirty ladies enjoyed a lovely luncheon out on November 17th at Kokopelli's Golf Club Restaurant in Gold Canyon. They have a wide variety of foods to choose and everyone seemed to get a delicious entre. The sidewinder sandwich seemed to be a favorite of many of the ladies. Conversations were lively and we planned at this luncheon to go to Charleston's for our December luncheon. Best of all, they allowed us to use the coupons in the Coyote Coupon Books to save 50% for two or 25% for a group of four. Come join us in December at Charleston's on December 15. We meet at the Clubhouse at 11am and car pool. Sign up on the sheet provided so no one is left behind

LADIES SOUP 'N SALAD LUNCHEON by Cami Weiss

The monthly "In the Park" luncheon was held Tuesday November 3rd with 12 ladies in attendance. A 50/50 drawing was held and Arlene Wicken won the \$8.50 cash prize.

The luncheons will continue so please join the ladies on the 1st Tuesday of the month at 12:00 noon in the clubhouse.

Our December luncheon on Tuesday **Dec 1**st will also be our winter fashion show with fashions from the Dress Barn and 7 ladies from Desert Harbor as models. Everyone is encouraged to attend. Don't miss this.....**12:00 noon**

See you all. Please check the bulletin board and sign up for a soup, salad or dessert. We look forward to seeing you there...

Thanksgiving Pot Luck by Connie Riter

Over 125 people attended our Thanksgiving Pot Luck on Nov. 21st at 5 pm. Because we don't have an operating kitchen, the turkeys were roasted in individual resident's homes. Five turkeys and 2 breasts were bought for the occasion. Joyce Hoopes made a large amount of stuffing and residents brought all the other trimmings – mashed potatoes, gravy, sweet potatoes, green beans, cranberry relishes, various salads, rolls and bread, and many delicious desserts. There were several raffles as well as a 50/50 raffle. Everyone seemed to have a good time and afterwards many stayed to play "left,right,center." A big thank you to all the turkey roasters, those who hosted this event, and the clean-up committee.

Bus Trips Available

by Connie Riter



- Dec. 5 "**The Christmas Express.**" \$89 pp. at the Phoenix First Assembly of God Church, 3 pm show. Includes dinner at Sizzlers.
- Dec. 20 **Festival of Lights at Besh ba Gawah** \$99 pp. Tour of old school museum in Miami and Globe's 1920's Jail and Center for the Arts. Dinner at Copper Bistro in Globe. Then share in the festivities at Besh ba Gawah, a 12th century pueblo.
- Dec. 24 26 Christmas in Laughlin at the Aquarius. (\$229pp) 2 nights at the Aquarius, dinner buffet, 2 brunch buffets.
- January 6 **Taliesin West and the Musical Instrument Museum** (\$149) This is a private tour of Frank Lloyd Wright's winter home and a tour of the MIM which showcases 6,000 of its 15,000 piece collection of instruments from around the world. See instruments from John Lennon, Taylor Swift, Elvis Presley, Carlos Santana, and many more. Lunch is included.
- Jan. 11-13 Stay at the new **Linq Resort in Las Vegas**. Visit Red Rock Canyon and Spring Mountain Ranch State Parks. Have a private tour of "Bonnie Spring Old Nevada," and old west town and homes near Vegas. (\$279pp dbl)
- Jan. 21 **Day Tour of The Heard Museum** (\$99pp) Private guided tour of the HOME exhibit, Lunch in Heard's Courtyard Café. See a spectacular display of 400 Hopi Katsina dolls, a Navajo Hogan, tour the outside museum grounds and water features.
- Jan. 21-23 **Crystal Gayle in Laughlin** (\$279pp dbl). 2 nights at the Aquarius, concert tickets, 3 buffets, optional tour of Historic Oatman.
- Jan. 27-30—Art and Culinary Tour of Santa Fe. (\$599ppdbl) 3 nights at the Inn of the Governors, Historic sites in Winslow, Gallup, and Santa Fe. 7 meals.
- Feb. 13 **Phoenix Gold Cup Day at the Races** (\$99pp) Admission, Program, and How to Wager Guide. Reserved Seating in Turf Club Terrace. Private terrace overlooking the track. Prime Rib Lunch, A race named after our group and a chance for 8 people to have their picture taken with the winning horse of that race, and a special backpack to take home. WE HAVE 24 PEOPLE SIGNED UP FOR THIS TRIP ALREADY I AM COLLECTING THE MONEY NOW. Room is still available if you'd like to go.

Other trips are also available. Check them out in the Travel Book in the clubhouse, and call me for reservations. Thanks, Connie 315-657-3078.

HEALTH ARTICLE by Midge Drouin

Cataracts

A cataract is a clouding of the lens of the eye that can impair vision. More than half of all Americans age 65 and older have cataracts.

What Causes Cataracts?

The eye functions much like a camera. Light rays enter the eye, passing through the cornea, the aqueous humor -- transparent fluid in the front of the eye -- and then the pupil and into the lens. The lens bends the light rays to focus objects onto the retinal lining the back of the eye. From there, the image passes through the retinal cells, into the optic nerve, and finally to the back of the brain which process the images.

Cataracts occur when there is a buildup of protein in the lens that makes it cloudy. This prevents light from passing clearly through the lens, causing some loss of vision. Since new lens cells form on the outside of the lens, all the older cells are compacted into the center of the lens resulting in the cataract.

Types of cataracts include:

Age-related cataracts. As the name suggests, this type of cataract develops as a result of aging.

Congenital cataracts. Babies are sometimes born with cataracts as a result of an infection, injury, or poor development before they were born, or they may develop during childhood.

Secondary cataracts. These develop as a result of other medical conditions, like diabetes, or exposure to toxic substances, certain drugs (such as corticosteroids or diuretics), ultraviolet light, or radiation.

Traumatic cataracts. These form after injury to the eye.

Other factors that can increase a person's risk of developing cataracts include cigarette smoke, air pollution, and heavy alcohol consumption

What Are the Symptoms of Cataracts?

Cataracts usually form slowly and cause few symptoms until they noticeably block light. When symptoms are present, they can include:

Vision that is cloudy, blurry, foggy, or filmy, progressive nearsightedness in older people often called "second sight" because although their distance vision is deteriorating, they may no longer need reading glasses. .Changes in the way you see color because the discolored lens acts as a filter, problems driving at night such as glare from oncoming headlights, problems with glare during the day, double_vision while looking through the eye with a cataract (like a superimposed image), and sudden changes in glasses prescription.

Updates to the calendar can always be found on the website www.desertharboraz.net

DESERT HARBOR RESIDENTS OFFER SERVICES

<u>NAME</u>	<u>LOT</u>	<u>SERVICE</u>	<u>PHONE</u>
Midge Drouin	203	Haircuts, Styling, Blow Drying	602-459-9039
Dorothy Mueller	155	Avon Products, Free Boxes	480-984-9780
Esther Lough	123	Puppy Sitting	480-288-8579
Connie Riter	81	Bus Trips	315-657-3078
Renee Spears	57	Reiki Sessions	480-215-8328
Jean Myers	44	Pet & House Sitting, Drive to Store, Doctor's Office, Airport, House Cleaning	480-671-4481
Bob Myers	44	Yard work, odd jobs	480-671-4481
John Williams	162	Handyman	602-561-4562
Liz Pawlowski	6	Odd jobs, anything you can't do yourself	619-508-9402
Karen Majur	173	Sunshine Home Sales	480-250-2219
Al & Jen Kitterman	36	Tatting & pine needle baskets, unique gifts	480-982-4057
Dick Smith	74	House Sitting	480-983-5819
Barry Dalton	145	http://www.abcliveit.com	801-616-2643
Joyce Hoopes	141	Pet Sitting	505-250-6613
Jim Gabel Richard Nienkark	150 192	Roof shingle repair, Painting Roof shingle repair, Painting	480-264-8354 480-288-0568
Miles Lowery	107	Exterior pressure washing, screens & windows, exterior painting, tighten jacks under home, handyman	480-276-8568

The newsletter committee neither endorses or approves any product or service

December 2015

Sun	Mon	Tue	Wed	Thu	Fri	Sat
		7:15am Water Aerobics 10am Ping Pong 12pm Ladies Soup/ Salad Luncheon Fashion Show 6pm NDQ Poker 6:30pm Bible Study 6:30pm Cards	2 7:15am Water Aerobics 8am Exercise 10-12 Craft Class 1pm Mexican Train 1-3 pm Quilting 1pm Shuffleboard 5pm Appreciation Dinner	7:15am Water Aerobics 10am Bunco 11am Golf 1pm cards 6pm First Thursday Texas Hold'em Poker 6:30pm Billiards	7:15am Water Aerobics 8am Exercise 1pm Genealogy 4pm Happy Hour 6:30pm Cards	5 10-12am Tracey' Christmas Breakfast 5:30 Texas Hold'em Poker
6 10:30 am Church 12:30pm Texas Hold'em Poker	7 7:15am Water Aerobics 8am Exercise 10am Ping Pong 12:42pm Golf 1pm Mahjongg 6:30pm Bingo 6:30pm Billiards	8 7:15am Water Aerobics 10am Ping Pong 6pm NDQ Poker 6:30pm Bible Study 6:30pm Cards	7:15am Water Aerobics 8am Exercise 10-12 Craft Class Mexican Train 1pm Shuffleboard	10 7:15 Water Aerobics 11am Golf 1pm cards 1-3 pm Quilting 6:30pm Billiards	11 7:15am Water Aerobics 8am Exercise 1pm Genealogy 4pm Happy Hour 6:30pm Cards	12 7am Coffee/Donuts 9am Residents meeting 5:30 Texas Hold'em Poker
13 10:30 am Church 12:30pm Texas Hold'em Poker	14 7:15am Water Aerobics 8am Exercise 10am Ping Pong 12:42pm Golf 1pm Mahjongg 6:30pm Bingo 6:30pm Billiards	15 7:15am Water Aerobics 10am Ping Pong 11am Ladies Luncheon 6-7:30 Bell Ringers	16 7:15am Water Aerobics 8am Exercise 10-12 Craft Class 1pm Mexican Train 1pm cards 1-3 pm Quilting 1pm Shuffleboard	17 7:15am Water Aerobics 9:15am Casino Trip Gila River 10am Bunco 11am Golf 6:30pm Billiards	18 7:15am Water Aerobics 8am Exercise 1pm Genealogy 4pm Happy Hour 5:30 Texas Hold'em Poker 6:30pm Cards	19 7am Coffee/Donuts 4:30 Happy Hour 5pm Christmas Pot Luck
20 10:30 am Church 12:30pm Texas Hold'em Poker	21 7:15am Water Aerobics 8am Exercise 10am Ping Pong 12:42pm Golf 1pm Mahjongg 6:30pm Bingo 6:30pm Billiards	22 7:15am Water Aerobics 10am Ping Pong 6pm NDQ Poker 6:30pm Bible Study 6:30pm Cards	23 7:15am Water Aerobics 8am Exercise 10-12 Craft Class 1pm Mexican Train 1pm Shuffleboard 5:30pm Christmas Caroling and Cookies	24 7:15 Water Aerobics 11am Golf 1pm cards 1-3 pm Quilting 6:30pm Billiards	25	26 7am Coffee/Donuts 5:30 Texas Hold'em Poker
27 10:30 am Church 12:30pm Texas Hold'em Poker	28 7:15am Water Aerobics 8am Exercise 10am Ping Pong 12:42pm Golf 1pm Mahjongg 6:30pm Bingo 6:30pm Billiards	29 7:15am Water Aerobics 10am Ping Pong 6pm NDQ Poker 6:30pm Bible Study 6:30pm Cards	30 7:15am Water Aerobics 8am Exercise 10-12 Craft Class 1pm Mexican Train 1pm Shuffleboard	31 New Years Eve Party	* No	opx ew*